
#34 Roland J Groome Squadron 
PARENT SPONSORING COMMITTEE 

MEETING AGENDA 
 

 
 
 

  
 

Date March 2, 2015 
 
 

Call To Order 

Attendees: Tony Dykstra, Bob Parker, Len Parker, Leslee Dykstra, Pat Henneberg, Dale 

Law, Mark Supel, Linda Sargent, Tiffany Eberle, Mark Palmer, Reg Neuberger, Katherine 

Martin, Iain Hall, Capt. Gary Saxby 

 

Review and Approve Minutes of Last Meeting  

 Anthony Eberle approved adoption of minutes as presented 

 

Any additions to the Agenda 

 ACR Pictures 

 

Old Business Arising From the Minutes 

- Effective Speaking date is now March 8th 

- Ravine Adventures rescheduled to March 15th, weather permitting 

- New flag – Capt. Saxby has it, looks very nice.  There will be a ceremony to change 

the flag.  It took only one week to be delivered, total cost $1155.00 

 

Treasurers Report – Bob Parker 

- We are going paperless, so Bob presented his report via projector.  A copy of the 

report will be sent out with the minutes. 

- Easter trip refund has not been resolved; Bob will have an answer by next meeting. 

- Motion to accept the report:  Pat Henneberg, seconded Leslee Dykstra 

 

Car Raffle Report – Kathy Martin 

- We have sold 6 books so far. 

 

Rider Report-Iain Hall 

- Nothing back yet. 

 



Parent Screening-Leslee Dykstra 

- Working on screening procedure for two more people. 

 

Fundraising-Liza Clark/Pat Henneberg (absent) 

- Silent Auction – April 11, 2015, $30.00 per ticket 

- We have approximately $6000.00 worth of items so far.  There will be some new 

games this year.  Iain Hall will take over mobile payment as Bob Parker will be 

away. 

- Ottenbreit’s Meats – will be done after Silent Auction 

- Neil Henneberg to bring out Cadet clothing for sale next parade night. 

- A large amount of bottles/cans  were given to our squadron by an anonymous 

donor.  Capt. Burgess has his name, and we will arrange to send him a tax 

donation receipt. 

 

Non-Commissioned Officers (NCO) Report 

- Treasurer’s report to be attached to the minutes. 

- New website shown, not in production yet.  Online forms may be an option.  New 

domain name will be www.34aircadets.ca, www.34rcac.ca will be redirected. 

- Mom’s Pantry to start March 2nd for two weeks 

- 4 groups have been assigned tasks to ensure things get done.  A memo is being 

sent out to Capt. Saxby and PSC by next week.  They are planning a dance in the 

near future. 

- Other ideas are a BBQ in Wascana Park in June, bake sales once a month. 

 

Commanding Officer (CO) Report –  

- Thanks to the supporters and helpers at the Curling Bonspiel in Moose Jaw February 

28th. 

- Effective Speaking March 8th 

- Sports Night March 22nd 

- Gliding in Moose Jaw – May, date to be determined 

- Survivair will be the weekend before ACR 

- Marksmanship – 3rd Saturday in April 

- Provincial Biathlon was cancelled 

- Planning for a 15 Wing Easter day trip – possibly the Wednesday of Easter vacation 

week 



  

Saskatchewan Air Cadet League Report – John Hicks 

Not in attendance. 

 

New Business 

- ACR Pictures – May 25.  Royal Studios charges $15.00/person,  PSC to sponsor part 

of the cost.  Dale Law to ask if they can provide squadron and individual pictures 

separately.  Package includes two 3.5x6” individual pictures and one squadron picture 

in cardboard frame. 

 

Other Business 

- None at this time. 

  

Next Meeting Date – April 6, 2015 

Adjournment - 20:05 hours 

 


